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February 9, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for King County Council review and consideration is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into amendments to existing Conservation Futures interlocal cooperation agreements with several cities, which will allow for the disbursement of Conservation Futures Tax (CFT) Levy funds for city open space acquisition projects authorized the 2009 Adopted Budget Ordinance, 16312.
The 2009 budget ordinance provides over $ 6.6 million in CFT funds for 17 open space acquisition projects in Seattle and the suburban cities.  Those projects are listed in Attachment B to the enclosed ordinance.  The disbursement of CFT funds for these projects will help these cities invest in the future and enhance our region's overall quality of life.  These projects will help protect our natural environment, provide passive recreational opportunities close to home, and enhance our region's attractiveness to the many businesses and organizations that value our unique natural setting.
The ordinance will enable the distribution of CFT funds for five open space acquisition projects totaling over two acres in high-density Seattle neighborhoods.  These include a new neighborhood open space in Ballard that is almost an acre in size in an area currently lacking a neighborhood park.  An inholding in the Harrison Ridge Greenbelt in the Madison Valley community will also be acquired.  In the Maple Leaf neighborhood, a citizen-led effort will help protect a grove of trees at Waldo Woods.  A small park on Westlake Avenue in the Denny Triangle neighborhood will provide much needed public open space for this vibrant, emerging neighborhood.  A new urban center park on Madison Avenue in the First Hill neighborhood will be located adjacent to senior housing.  The recent passage of the Seattle Parks Levy in November, 2008 will enable Seattle to continue to be a strong participant in the CFT program and meet the challenges of continued residential growth.
Several suburban city CFT open space acquisition projects that were funded by Ordinance 16312 also require authorization for amendments to their CFT Interlocal Agreements.  Together, these projects will lead to the protection of over 100 acres of open space in nine cities.
· Normandy Park will help protect important nearshore marine habitat important to endangered salmon and other aquatic species through the Beaconsfield-on-the-Sound Project.
· The City of Kent will acquire open space at Panther Lake on the plateau east of the city, an area that is heavily urbanizing.  Kent will also acquire open space in the headwaters of McSorely Creek in the western area of the city.
· Bellevue will continue to acquire open space in its Greenway System, primarily in the Richards Valley area located south of downtown and east of Interstate 405.  It will also acquire a property on Lake Sammamish at the eastern terminus of its Lake-to-Lake Greenbelt trail system.
· Auburn is acquiring a small inholding parcel on the Green River which will allow that city to significantly improve a planned river levee setback that will improve salmon and Steelhead habitat.
· Federal Way will acquire open space called the Enticknap wetlands in the headwaters of Hylebos Creek, another important salmonid system.
· Issaquah will purchase additional in–city salmonid habitat on Issaquah Creek as it has done in recent years.
· Shoreline received a final allocation for the Krukeberg Gardens projects, which is a regional resource for botanical studies founded by University of Washington Professor Emeritus Arthur Krukeberg.
· North Bend will receive initial funding for beginning negotiations for a proposed rail-to-trail project along East North Bend Way.

· Lake Forest Park has been allocated funds for two open spaces identified in that city's visionary open space plan.
Together, these urban open spaces will contribute to the protection of greenways and natural areas, and will create new parks and trails in some of our region's most heavily populated communities.  These projects meet the goals of several planning efforts, ranging from city plans to Water Resource Inventory Area salmon habitat efforts, and they will help King County meet its obligations under the State Growth Management Act and the Endangered Species Act.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Linda Holecek, Acquisition Supervisor of the Open Space Acquisitions Unit in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-7814.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB


Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, OMB

Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), 

    DNRP

